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Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

The last week has been very busy getting to know all the wonderful things about Berowra Public 
School.  I have been the principal at Thornleigh West Public School for five years and prior to this    
principal at Granville South Public School. 

I am truly privileged and honoured to be an educator and my passion is ensuring students are engaged 
in learning and develop a love for learning!  As educators, we aim to build a rich culture of thinking in 
our classrooms and schools, where children delight in their learning, develop deep understandings, and 
become critical and creative thinkers.  I have already experience this at Berowra Public School. 

 

Last week I attended “Parliament” and Berowra Public School students were very impressive. The    
culture of student voices is invaluable. Many children confidently spoke and put forward some wonderful 
ideas. I also attended Peer Support this week. The senior students were outstanding. They took on 
leadership roles while developing positive relationships with all students K-6. The positive feel within the 
classrooms and playground is due to these programs. 

 

Currently teachers are writing reports. Please know that many hours have been spent in the              
assessment process and writing of these reports to give you a detailed and thorough view of your 
child’s achievements to date. The information in the report is a summative account of your child’s     
progress this semester. It is intended to provide information on your child’s performance in learning,  
ongoing assessment tasks and teacher observation of approaches and strategies employed. As always, 
these will be parent teacher interview early next term to discuss your child’s growth. Information will be 
coming soon to book these interviews online. 

 

Have a great week. 

 

Chantal Mamo  
Chantal Mamo 

Relieving Principal 

BTeach BEd MA Creative Arts 

 
DANCE NEWS 
Congratulations to the boys and girls dance groups for being selected to perform at the Sydney North 
Dance Festival at Glen St Theatre in July. Both groups will perform on Tuesday 2nd July at 7:30pm, 
Wednesday 3rd July at 11:30am and Thursday 4th July at 5pm.  
Tickets go on sale WED 5th JUNE at 10am for evening and matinee performances (Monday 1 July – 
Friday 6 July inclusive). 
 
TICKET PRICES 
Adults $30      Concession $20      Child $15 
Photos ($20) and programs ($5) will be available for purchase at the festival. 
 
GENERAL BOOKINGS 
1. Internet booking (max. 6 tickets per show) at www.glenstreet.com.au Tickets available from 10am 
2. Phone bookings (max. 6 tickets per show) using credit card (MasterCard/Bankcard/Visa) 

Phone: 9975 1455 Monday to Friday 10am – 4pm 
3. In person (max. 6 tickets per show) using cash or credit card at Glen Street Theatre Box Office 

Special Box Office Hours for on sale dates only (Thurs 30 May & Wed 5 June): 9am – 4pm 
Normal Box Office Hours: Monday to Friday 10am – 4pm  

 
Term 2 Dance Performance 
On Tuesday 18th June 1L, 3A, 3K, 5B and 6P will perform some of the dances they have been learning 
with Mrs Lukic during their weekly dance lessons this term. Their performance starts at 2:45pm in our 
school hall.  All parents and visitors are welcome to attend. 
 
Kelly Lukic 
Dance Coordinator 

http://www.glenstreet.com.au/
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ZONE CROSS COUNTRY 

Congratulations to all our Zone Cross Country competitors.  Thank you to the parents who came to watch 
the carnival and then help stopping the gazebo from blowing away in the wind and in particular to Andrew 
Andis who acted as team manager.   

The 12 year girls managed to survive the hail during their race and showed great resilience. All teams   
competed magnificently finishing fourth overall. 

Congratulations to the 12 year boys who won their race as well as Annabelle H, Anna P, Dean G, Elias C, 
Julian C and Jackson C who all qualify for the Area Cross Country team.  Well done! 

 

FLORIMO CUP 

During term 1, a small number of Stage 3 students attended the annual boys 7’s aside Greg Florimo Cup 
and the newly developed girls Jess Palmer tackle Rugby League competition. 

Both boys and girls teams played outstanding, showing off a variety of skills.  Berowra Public School took 
out the overall win in both boys and girls competition crowning them the Greg Florimo and Jess Palmer 
Shield Champions of 2019. 

 

Matches were as followed: 

 Berowra Boys 1 vs Berowra Boys 2 vs Berowra Girls vs 

Glenorie 1  -  win Willoughby 1  -  loss Thornleigh West 2  -  draw  

Wideview 1  -  draw Glenorie 2  -  loss Willoughby  -  loss 

Thornleigh West 1  -  win Wideview 2  -  win Thornleigh West 1  -  win 

Semi Final  Grand Final 

Wideview 1  -  win  Willoughby  -  win  

Grand Final 

Willoughby 1  -  win 

 

Student comments: 

Josh W - it was a fun day playing footy and even better winning the 
Greg Florimo’s Shield. 

Zoe D - I really enjoyed the new experience of playing Rugby League 
and playing with my friends as a team. 

 

Thank you to all the parent helpers and also the students who showed 
fantastic sportsmanship, engagement and represented out school with 
highest of standards. 

 

Alec Power 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Sydney North Rugby League – By Dean G 6C 

 
Hi, my name is Dean and I have been successful in making it into the Sydney North Rugby League 
Team, which is picked from kids from North Sydney to Lake Macquarie.  
 
On Sunday I was at a trial game with my team. In our first game we played against Sydney West. We lost 
two tries to one. Our second game, we played against Hunter. We won five tries to nothing.  
 
It was amazing and I had so much fun. I am looking forward to beginning our actual competition and this 
new experience. 
 
Dean G – BPS Vice Captain 
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SCHOOL GARDEN 
The garden is well underway for the winter season. The interest groups have been 
busy, weeding, mulching and planting. The Thursday lunchtime group’s celery is going 
strong and their radishes are popping up, while beds of peas, carrots and broccoli are 
growing under the watchful eyes of the Years 3-6 Friday group and Mrs Krull. 
 

Last Friday afternoon we held a working bee to clean up the smaller garden, also known as “The Orchard”. 
A big thank you to the parents, children and teachers who came down to help. It was wonderful to have a 
large group of enthusiastic children from BOOSH helping as well. All went away with some fresh produce in 
the form of lemons, grapefruit and chokos. There were also some strawberries and cherry tomatoes to be 
consumed. 
 
Another exciting news flash is that BOOSH will be planting a garden bed in the larger garden and we would 
like to welcome them on board. 
 
Marilyn Bolger 
For the Garden Committee 

 
 
P&C NEWS 
Entertainment Books are now available and still only $70.  
Contact Debbie Allen 0408 445 889. 
Please see the advertisement further in The Crest. 
 
Working Bee - A big thank you to all our parents, student, teachers and siblings who helped out on our 
garden working bee last Friday. The orchard and the garden beds were thoroughly weeded with our       
students using buckets, spades and trailers to distribute fresh woodchip where needed.  It was just a short 
session this time, but necessary for the students to enjoy their time in the gardens. 
We look forward to organising another working bee in the near future.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SCHOOL BANKING 
 
The school earns commission from every deposit with school banking. 
 

 Every Tuesday morning at the canteen from 8:50-9:20am 

 There is no minimum deposit required 

 New rewards and certificates for consistent banking 

 Promotes good saving habits 

 Just open an account with the Commonwealth Bank 

 See the coordinators on Tuesday mornings with your detail 

 It’s that easy! 

 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwicgs65h6niAhXv6XMBHXFSAg0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.allg.org.au%2Fsupport-us%2Fbuy-an-entertainment-book%2F&psig=AOvVaw1H5dwYjMKgzVTsyS_FakJ8&ust=1558405577983410
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Money Collection Procedures - 

 BPS payment/permission envelopes with cash or cheque enclosed are not to go to the classroom 
teacher. 

 All money envelopes and permission notes are to be ‘posted’ in the letterbox attached to the wall in 
the office foyer.  This can be done by children or parents prior to school or during recess and lunch 
- not during class time. 

 Gold coin donations for mufti days can still go to the classroom and will be collected by the          
organising group. 

 Please do not put canteen money in the school letterbox. Go to the canteen when it is open or post 
it in the canteen letterbox. 

 Money collection days are still Tuesday and Thursday so please do not sent payments to school 
on other days. 

 The Department’s preferred method of payment is Parent Online Payment (POP) accessed 
through the school website, by clicking on ‘Make a Payment’ tab.   

 You can access POP any time, any day and you don’t need correct money. 

 
 

Place all your school orders online with Flexischools 
 

Flexischools is a well-established organisation allowing you to easily 
place all your canteen orders online at any time.  
 
Download the Flexischools app from the App store or Google Play https://
wwww.flexischools.com.au/mobile-app) for details on how to set up your 
account.   
 
Once registered, you can start placing orders immediately. If you have 
any questions, please contact the Flexischools Customer Service Team 
on 1300 361 769, or you can contact them via their website. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The children love seeing mum, dad, grandma or nana helping out at 

the canteen.  
 
Any amount of time on a Wednesday, Thursday or Friday which you 

can spare would be greatly appreciated.   
Lunch provided. 

 
Call Teresa on 0402 855 941, see her in the canteen any          

Wednesday, Thursday or Friday between 9.00am - 2.30pm or      
leave your details at the office. 

https://wwww.flexischools.com.au/mobile-app
https://wwww.flexischools.com.au/mobile-app
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PSSA INTERSCHOOL SPORT PSSA INTERSCHOOL SPORT   
  

  

Soccer /NetballSoccer /Netball  AFL JuniorAFL Junior  AFL Snr 1 / Snr2AFL Snr 1 / Snr2  
Games start by 12.45Games start by 12.45  Games start by 12.45Games start by 12.45  Games start by 12.45Games start by 12.45  

  

Friday 7/6/19Friday 7/6/19  Friday 7/6/19Friday 7/6/19  Friday 7/6/19Friday 7/6/19  

V TurramurraV Turramurra  v Hornsby South 2v Hornsby South 2  v Hornsby North / Hornsby Heights 1v Hornsby North / Hornsby Heights 1  

  atat    atat    atat  

Montview Oval (soccer)Montview Oval (soccer)  Rofe ParkRofe Park  Rofe ParkRofe Park  

Montview Oval (netball)Montview Oval (netball)  

  

Friday 14/6/19Friday 14/6/19  Friday 14/6/19Friday 14/6/19  Friday 14/6/19Friday 14/6/19  

v Hornsby Southv Hornsby South  v Hornsby South 1v Hornsby South 1  v Hornsby South 2 / Wahroonga 1v Hornsby South 2 / Wahroonga 1  

  atat  atat  atat  

Warrina Street Oval (soccer)Warrina Street Oval (soccer)  Rofe ParkRofe Park  Rofe ParkRofe Park  

Berowra PS (netball)Berowra PS (netball)  

Stewart House Clothing Appeal 
 
 

It’s time for a clean out of those cupboards over the next few weeks! 
Stewart House are again asking for donations of clean clothing. 
 
 

Please return your Stewart House bag to the  
staffroom foyer by Friday 21st June. 
 
 

The pick up truck is coming early the next week so no more 
bags after this date please. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=stewart+house+logo&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.stewarthouse.org.au%2Fstewart-house-day.htm&ei=e6I9Ve3dHMa2mAW7l4DIDw&bvm=bv.91665533,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNHbJo28TOKlgXvpmx5r2Ilx
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Upcoming Events 
Mon 10 June Queen’s Birthday public holiday 

Thurs 13 June Uniform Shop open 3-3.45pm 

Mon 17 June Arts Alive rehearsal at Chatswood HS 

Tues 18 June Term 2 Dance Assembly 2.45pm—1L, 3A, 3K, 5B, 6P 

Wed 19 June P&C meeting 7.30pm in staffroom 

Thurs 20 June BPS Athletics Carnival at Foxglove Oval 

Fri 21 June Area Cross Country Carnival 

Thurs 27 June Uniform Shop open 3-3.45pm 

Sun 30th June Wideview PS Fete 10am-3pm (Winter Wonderland) 

Mon 1 July Dance Festival dress rehearsal 

Tues 2 July Dance Festival evening performance 7.30pm 

Wed 3 July NAIDOC Day assembly 
Dance Festival matinee performance 11.30am 

Thurs 4 July Reports going home 
Dance Festival afternoon performance 5pm 

Fri 5 July Last day of Term 2 

8-19 July School Holidays 

Mon 22 July Staff Development Day 

Tues 23 July All students return to school for Term 3 

23 July-2 Aug Parent / Teacher interviews 

29 July—2 August Drama Festival week 

Wed 31 July Festival of Instrumental Music 

5 August—9 August Education Week 

Tues 6 August BPS Open Day and Book Fair 

Tues 20 August Teddy Bear’s Picnic for Kindy 

Thurs 22 August Teddy Bear’s Picnic for Kindy 

Tues 27 August Father’s Day stall 

Fri 30 August Father’s Day Breakfast 

Sun 1 September Father’s Day 

Tues 3 September Book Parade and Book Trivia 

Mon 16 September Area Athletics Carnival 

Mon 16—Wed 18 Sept Stage 3 Canberra Camp 

Fri 27 September Last day of Term 3 

Mon 14 October All students and staff return to school for Term 4 

Wed 16—Fri 18 Oct Stage 2 Broken Bay camp 

Tues 22 October Teacher’s Day 

Thurs 31 October Grandparents Day 

Tues 3 December High School Year 6 Orientation Day 

Wed 11 December Presentation Day 

Thurs 12 December Year 6 Farewell dinner 

Wed 18 December  Last day of Term for 2019 



 

Page 9 

Please return borrowed clothing 
 
From time to time students need to borrow clothing from 
the school office. 
If your child has come home with some items of clothing, 
please wash and return them to the office as soon as 
possible as our supplies are running very low. 
 
 
Thank you 

 

KB Rachel Y, Willow N 

KP Niall H, Amelia A 

KR Jonathan T, Lucy H 

KY Frank W, Kayden W 

1L Brody J, Arshia A 

2K Rosabella B, Ethan K, Sam l 

3A Amelia R, Ashleigh J, Jack McI 

3K Ryan H, Luke V, Samantha F 

3/4C Kaelan J, Josh B, Liliana K 

4R Sam Y, Katerina McG, Jack W, Leanne C, Harry A, 
Ruby S 

5P Zane D, Marcus Z, Chloe L, Harrison B, Eloise S, 
Joshua R, Tanya P 

Class Awards 

Week 4 and Week 5 

Term 2 
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Don’t forget The Crest is also available on the 
school website:  
 www.berowra-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  
Click on the ‘Newsletter’ tab. 

Parent Online Payments can also be made from 
the BPS website using the ‘Make a payment’ 
tab. 
 
Looking for lost notes?  Click ‘Our School’ tab 
then ‘Missed a Note?’ 

Upcoming events are under the ‘Calendar’. 

NOTES YOU MAY HAVE MISSED 

Sent 
Out 

Subject Distribution Response 
before  

13/2 School Contribution K-6 ASAP 

13/3 Classroom Resources K-6 29/3 
OVERDUE 

4/4 Dance Group/Festival Dance 
groups 

6/6 

10/4 PSSA Sport & Tennis PSSA Reps & 
Tennis 

9/5 
OVERDUE 

1/5 Stage 2 Broken Bay exc 
  Deposit required 

Yrs 3&4 12/9 
23/5 

8/5 Term 2 Gymnastics Yr2 & 1/2P 23/5 
OVERDUE 

3/6 Stage 3 Canberra exc 
  Deposit required 

Yrs 5&6 5/9 
20/6 

4/6 Dance Festival Dance 
groups 

13/6 

5/6 Athletics Carnival K-6 13/6 

Most notes are on the BPS website under  
‘Our School’ tab—’Missed a Note?’  

‘Parent Online Payment’ (POP) is the  
departments preferred payment method. 

Don’t forget to send a permission form to the 
class teacher. 
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Claim your  
ACTIVE KIDS Rebate  

 
The NSW Government is helping kids get active with the 
new Active Kids Program. 
 

Parents, guardians and carers can apply for a voucher valued up to 
$100 per calendar year for each student enrolled in school. 
 
The voucher may be used with a registered activity provider for          
registration, participation and membership costs for sport, fitness and 
active recreation activities. 
The voucher can be used at any time during the calendar year it was is-
sued 
 
In 2019 families will not only be able to claim $100 for the Active Kids 
Rebate but $100 for the Creative Kids Rebate. 
 
This will cover music lessons, drama and theatre, language classes,    
visual arts, coding and design.   
 
To claim the rebate or more information go to www.service.nsw.gov.au/
active-kids 
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Disclaimer:    Advertisements placed in THE CREST 

do not reflect an endorsement or otherwise by 

Berowra Public School of that product or service.   

Information in the advertisement is entirely the re-

sponsibility of the advertiser.  
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We would like to 
thank our Fair 
Sponsors  
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Mobile Blood Service  
is visiting: 
 
Berowra Community Centre 
The Gully Road, Berowra 
 

Monday 29 July 1.30pm  -  6.30pm 
Tuesday 30 July 1.30pm  -  6.30pm 
Wednesday 31 July 1.30pm  -  6.30pm 
 
Drink up ! Have 3 or 4 glasses of water of juice in the 
hours before you donate 
Eat! Have a good sized breakfast or lunch 
Please bring photo ID with you 
 

To make an appointment call 13 14 95 
or visit donateblood.com.au 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiI0r7-icbcAhUKZt4KHQpVDiMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftransfusion.com.au%2F&psig=AOvVaw2iQOpOgc2iGJBv6Huu_wRk&ust=1533014437815459
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiRxPaai8bcAhWSFYgKHeD3DLwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.randwick.nsw.gov.au%2Fcommunity%2Fwhats-on%2Fevents%2F2017%2Foctober%2Faustralian-red-cross-mobile-bl
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